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ADDRESSES: Kelsey Olney-Wall, 
Repatriation Manager, Longyear 
Museum of Anthropology, Colgate 
University, 13 Oak Drive, Hamilton, NY 
13346, telephone (315) 228–7677, email 
kolneywall@colgate.edu. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
notice is published as part of the 
National Park Service’s administrative 
responsibilities under NAGPRA. The 
determinations in this notice are the 
sole responsibility of the LMA, and 
additional information on the 
determinations in this notice, including 
the results of consultation, can be found 
in the summary or related records. The 
National Park Service is not responsible 
for the determinations in this notice. 

Abstract of Information Available 

A total of one cultural item has been 
requested for repatriation. The one 
unassociated funerary object is an angle 
stone pipe (Catalog A34/Index 127). The 
angle stone pipe was removed from an 
unknown archaeological site in 
Hickman County, Tennessee. The 
Donna N. Boudeman collection was 
purchased by the LMA in 1954. Mr. 
Donald O. Boudeman built his 
collection through purchasing items 
from auctions, other collections and 
collectors including Edward Waldron 
Payne. Mr. Boudeman’s widow Donna 
N. Boudeman began selling the items in 
his collection after his unexpected death 
in 1949. It is not known how or when 
Mr. Boudeman came into possession of 
the angle stone pipe. There is no known 
presence of any potentially hazardous 
substances used to treat the cultural 
item. 

Determinations 

The LMA has determined that: 
• The one unassociated funerary 

object described in this notice is 
reasonably believed to have been placed 
intentionally with or near human 
remains, and was connected, either at 
the time of death or later as part of the 
death rite or ceremony of a Native 
American culture according to the 
Native American traditional knowledge 
of a lineal descendant, Indian Tribe, or 
Native Hawaiian organization. The 
unassociated funerary object has been 
identified by a preponderance of the 
evidence as related to human remains, 
specific individuals, or families, or 
removed from a specific burial site or 
burial area of an individual or 
individuals with cultural affiliation to 
an Indian Tribe or Native Hawaiian 
organization. 

• There is a reasonable connection 
between the cultural items described in 
this notice and The Chickasaw Nation. 

Requests for Repatriation 

Additional, written requests for 
repatriation of the cultural items in this 
notice must be sent to the authorized 
representative identified in this notice 
under ADDRESSES. Requests for 
repatriation may be submitted by any 
lineal descendant, Indian Tribe, or 
Native Hawaiian organization not 
identified in this notice who shows, by 
a preponderance of the evidence, that 
the requestor is a lineal descendant or 
a culturally affiliated Indian Tribe or 
Native Hawaiian organization. 

Repatriation of the cultural items in 
this notice to a requestor may occur on 
or after June 12, 2024. If competing 
requests for repatriation are received, 
the LMA must determine the most 
appropriate requestor prior to 
repatriation. Requests for joint 
repatriation of the cultural items are 
considered a single request and not 
competing requests. The LMA is 
responsible for sending a copy of this 
notice to the Indian Tribes and Native 
Hawaiian organizations identified in 
this notice and to any other consulting 
parties. 

Authority: Native American Graves 
Protection and Repatriation Act, 25 
U.S.C. 3004 and the implementing 
regulations, 43 CFR 10.9. 

Dated: May 3, 2024. 
Melanie O’Brien, 
Manager, National NAGPRA Program. 
[FR Doc. 2024–10330 Filed 5–10–24; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4312–52–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

National Park Service 

[NPS–WASO–NAGPRA–NPS0037912; 
PPWOCRADN0–PCU00RP14.R50000] 

Notice of Inventory Completion: Placer 
County Museums, Auburn, CA 

AGENCY: National Park Service, Interior. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the Native 
American Graves Protection and 
Repatriation Act (NAGPRA), the Placer 
County Museums has completed an 
inventory of human remains and 
associated funerary objects and has 
determined that there is a cultural 
affiliation between the human remains 
and associated funerary objects and 
Indian Tribes or Native Hawaiian 
organizations in this notice. 
DATES: Repatriation of the human 
remains and associated funerary objects 
in this notice may occur on or after June 
12, 2024. 

ADDRESSES: Ralph Gibson, Museums 
Administrator, Placer County Museums, 
101 Maple Street, Auburn, CA 95603, 
telephone (530) 889–6500, email 
museums@placer.ca.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
notice is published as part of the 
National Park Service’s administrative 
responsibilities under NAGPRA. The 
determinations in this notice are the 
sole responsibility of the Placer County 
Museums, and additional information 
on the determinations in this notice, 
including the results of consultation, 
can be found in the inventory or related 
records. The National Park Service is 
not responsible for the determinations 
in this notice. 

Abstract of Information Available 

Based on the information available, 
human remains representing, at least, 
six individuals have been reasonably 
identified. 

Human remains representing, at least, 
one individual has been reasonably 
identified from an unknown location. 
The one lot of associated funerary 
objects is one lot of modified beads. At 
an unknown date, the one lot of 
modified beads was removed from the 
site. 

Human remains representing, at least, 
one individual has been reasonably 
identified from a local Native American 
burial site in Placer County, CA. The 
two lots of associated funerary objects 
are one lot of modified beads and one 
lot of fauna. In 1951, the human remains 
and two lots of associated funerary 
objects were removed from the site. 

Human remains representing, at least, 
one individual has been reasonably 
identified from a site in Placer County, 
CA. The three lots of associated funerary 
objects are one lot of modified beads, 
one lot of modified stones, and one lot 
of fauna. At an unknown date, the three 
lots of associated funerary objects were 
removed from the site. 

Human remains representing, at least, 
one individual has been reasonably 
identified from a location in the vicinity 
of Christian Valley in Placer County, 
CA. The one lot of associated funerary 
objects is one lot of modified beads. In 
1913, the one lot of modified beads was 
removed from the site. 

Human remains representing, at least, 
one individual has been reasonably 
identified from a site that was two or 
three miles east of Lincoln, CA. The four 
lots of associated funerary objects are 
one lot of modified beads, one lot of 
shells, one lot of fauna, and one lot of 
unidentified materials. In the 1920s, the 
four lots of associated funerary objects 
were removed from the site. 
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Human remains representing, at least, 
one individual has been reasonably 
identified from an unknown location 
that is believed to be somewhere in west 
Placer County, CA. No associated 
funerary objects are present. 

Cultural Affiliation 

Based on the information available 
and the results of consultation, cultural 
affiliation is clearly identified by the 
information available about the human 
remains and associated funerary objects 
described in this notice. 

Determinations 

The Placer County Museums has 
determined that: 

• The human remains described in 
this notice represent the physical 
remains of six individuals of Native 
American ancestry. 

• The 11 lots of objects described in 
this notice are reasonably believed to 
have been placed intentionally with or 
near individual human remains at the 
time of death or later as part of the death 
rite or ceremony. 

• There is a reasonable connection 
between the human remains and 
associated funerary objects described in 
this notice and the United Auburn 
Indian Community of the Auburn 
Rancheria of California. 

Requests for Repatriation 

Written requests for repatriation of the 
human remains and associated funerary 
objects in this notice must be sent to the 
authorized representative identified in 
this notice under ADDRESSES. Requests 
for repatriation may be submitted by: 

1. Any one or more of the Indian 
Tribes or Native Hawaiian organizations 
identified in this notice. 

2. Any lineal descendant, Indian 
Tribe, or Native Hawaiian organization 
not identified in this notice who shows, 
by a preponderance of the evidence, that 
the requestor is a lineal descendant or 
a culturally affiliated Indian Tribe or 
Native Hawaiian organization. 

Repatriation of the human remains 
and associated funerary objects in this 
notice to a requestor may occur on or 
after June 12, 2024. If competing 
requests for repatriation are received, 
the Placer County Museums must 
determine the most appropriate 
requestor prior to repatriation. Requests 
for joint repatriation of the human 
remains and associated funerary objects 
are considered a single request and not 
competing requests. The Placer County 
Museums is responsible for sending a 
copy of this notice to the Indian Tribes 
and Native Hawaiian organizations 
identified in this notice. 

Authority: Native American Graves 
Protection and Repatriation Act, 25 
U.S.C. 3003, and the implementing 
regulations, 43 CFR 10.10. 

Dated: May 3, 2024. 
Melanie O’Brien, 
Manager, National NAGPRA Program. 
[FR Doc. 2024–10331 Filed 5–10–24; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4312–52–P 

INTERNATIONAL TRADE 
COMMISSION 

Notice of Receipt of Complaint; 
Solicitation of Comments Relating to 
the Public Interest 

AGENCY: U.S. International Trade 
Commission. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given that 
the U.S. International Trade 
Commission has received a complaint 
Certain Wi-Fi Access Points, Routers, 
Range Extenders, Controllers and 
Components Thereof, DN 3745; the 
Commission is soliciting comments on 
any public interest issues raised by the 
complaint or complainant’s filing 
pursuant to the Commission’s Rules of 
Practice and Procedure. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Lisa 
R. Barton, Secretary to the Commission, 
U.S. International Trade Commission, 
500 E Street SW, Washington, DC 
20436, telephone (202) 205–2000. The 
public version of the complaint can be 
accessed on the Commission’s 
Electronic Document Information 
System (EDIS) at https://edis.usitc.gov. 
For help accessing EDIS, please email 
EDIS3Help@usitc.gov. 

General information concerning the 
Commission may also be obtained by 
accessing its internet server at United 
States International Trade Commission 
(USITC) at https://www.usitc.gov. The 
public record for this investigation may 
be viewed on the Commission’s 
Electronic Document Information 
System (EDIS) at https://edis.vusitc.gov. 
Hearing-impaired persons are advised 
that information on this matter can be 
obtained by contacting the 
Commission’s TDD terminal on (202) 
205–1810. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Commission has received a complaint 
and a submission pursuant to § 210.8(b) 
of the Commission’s Rules of Practice 
and Procedure filed on behalf of TP- 
Link USA Corporation and TP-Link 
Corporation PTE Ltd on May 7, 2024. 
The complaint alleges violations of 
section 337 of the Tariff Act of 1930 (19 
U.S.C. 1337) in the importation into the 

United States, the sale for importation, 
and the sale within the United States 
after importation of certain wi-fi access 
points, routers, range extenders, 
controllers and components thereof. The 
complaint names as a respondent: 
Netgear Inc. of San Jose, CA. The 
complainant requests that the 
Commission issue a limited exclusion 
order, a cease and desist order, and 
impose a bond upon respondent alleged 
infringing articles during the 60-day 
Presidential review period pursuant to 
19 U.S.C. 1337(j). 

Proposed respondents, other 
interested parties, and members of the 
public are invited to file comments on 
any public interest issues raised by the 
complaint or § 210.8(b) filing. 
Comments should address whether 
issuance of the relief specifically 
requested by the complainant in this 
investigation would affect the public 
health and welfare in the United States, 
competitive conditions in the United 
States economy, the production of like 
or directly competitive articles in the 
United States, or United States 
consumers. 

In particular, the Commission is 
interested in comments that: 

(i) explain how the articles potentially 
subject to the requested remedial orders 
are used in the United States; 

(ii) identify any public health, safety, 
or welfare concerns in the United States 
relating to the requested remedial 
orders; 

(iii) identify like or directly 
competitive articles that complainant, 
its licensees, or third parties make in the 
United States which could replace the 
subject articles if they were to be 
excluded; 

(iv) indicate whether complainant, 
complainant’s licensees, and/or third 
party suppliers have the capacity to 
replace the volume of articles 
potentially subject to the requested 
exclusion order and/or a cease and 
desist order within a commercially 
reasonable time; and 

(v) explain how the requested 
remedial orders would impact United 
States consumers. 

Written submissions on the public 
interest must be filed no later than by 
close of business, eight calendar days 
after the date of publication of this 
notice in the Federal Register. There 
will be further opportunities for 
comment on the public interest after the 
issuance of any final initial 
determination in this investigation. Any 
written submissions on other issues 
must also be filed by no later than the 
close of business, eight calendar days 
after publication of this notice in the 
Federal Register. Complainant may file 
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